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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves 

Report Number PW-2022-07-53, prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public 

Works AND accepts the tender from Omega Contractors Inc. in the amount of 

$779,064.21 plus HST for the replacement of the Ripley Southwest Storm Sewer AND 

FURTHER authorizes the appropriate by-law coming forward.   

Background: 

The first phase of a planned five phase reconstruction project of the streets in the 

southwest corner of Ripley, which includes, Park St., James St., McGill St., Gladstone 

St. and Tain St. is the replacement of an existing 300mm (12”) dia. storm sewer that 

runs from Park St. to the Fair Municipal Drain with a 750mm (30”) dia. pipe. 

Discussion: 

Three tenders were received for this project: 

Bidder Tender Amount (not incl. HST) 

Omega Contractors Inc. $779,064.21 

Lavis Contracting Co. Limited $952,902.45 

VanDriel Excavating Inc. $992,012.14 

 

The Township has completed several successful projects with Omega in the past and staff 

recommend awarding this tender to them.  



Financial Impacts: 

The 2022 Capital Budget allocated $750,000 for this project, which includes a 

$30,000 contingency allowance and several other provisional items that may result in 

the actual construction cost coming in under the budgeted amount.  

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner by 

investing in infrastructure.  

Respectfully Submitted By: 

John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


